
  

  

 RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH  

5000 Southwest Boulevard, Fort Worth, Texas  76116  ❖(817) 732-3388 

www. .org 
May 2024 

Join Zoom Meeting   
(US and Canada) 
Topic:  
Ridglea Worship Service 
Time: 10:30 AM Central Time  
Every week on Sunday, until  
Jul 21, 2024 
     
May     5, 2024   10:30 a.m. 
May   12, 2024   10:30 a.m. 
May   19, 2024   10:30 a.m. 
May    26, 2024  10:30 a.m. 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 875 7535 3065 
Passcode: 818178         

MAY  NEWSLETTERS 
 ARE AVAILABLE  IN THE CHURCH OFFICE 

 

 
 

 
We will celebrate the  

sacrament of Communion  
Sunday morning,  

May 5, 2024 

 SESSION MEETING  
WILL BE HELD ON 

 MAY 16, 2024 At 7:00 P.M. 

 ECLECTIC CAFÉ  
SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

The Eclectic Café Sunday School  
Zoom code is 661 636 9082.   
No password required;  Attendees will be  
admitted from the waiting room.  

Lesson:   The EC is studying the book by  
Kathleen Norris entitled “Amazing Grace: A  
Vocabulary of Faith“.   The class selected the words 
they were most interested in discussing out of the 62 
words the author has written.  

Mission/Vision statement 
Following our Savior’s example, 

Ridglea Presbyterian Church 
strives to perform 

acts of compassion 
and inclusivity 

in our daily lives 
while seeking to grow 

in spirit and hope. 

"THE GATHERING" 
 

Our Multi-Generational Sunday 
School class led by Paul Duncan has 
begun a new series for the next few 
months. It is called "Live Your  
Values." It gives the entire group a 
set of Values to explore and a chance 
to weigh then against other Values. 
The exercise is thought provoking, 
not judgmental. Please come be part 
of the group, All Are Welcome!  

THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON 
MONDAY, MAY 27TH IN HONOR OF  

MEMORIAL DAY 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87575353065?pwd=Mm9nK25Hc1BhOVArRFgwMG01YUhBZz09
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PASTOR’S NOTES 
 

Words of Life 
 
Some of us might just be old enough, and some of us might have been 
around television long enough to remember a recurring skit on Saturday 
Night Live wherein a character named Stuart Smalley would lift up “Daily 
Affirmations.”  When I first watched them, they reminded me of an on-going 

series of commercials that we watched growing up, from Unity Village, for a “word of the 
day.”  Over a background of majestic mountains, or a babbling brook, or an eagle  
soaring toward the clouds, there would be a soft, soothing voice saying “the word of the 
day is…hope” (or peace, or energy, or trust, or confidence, etc.).  This would be followed 
by some quasi-celebrity who would explain how important, how meaningful, how  
precious that word was to them, and how it could be for us as well. 

Even before I know about the Epiphany tradition of “star words” I would think 
about those “word of the day” experiences, and there have been plenty of times when 
such a seemingly simple idea would bring focus to a jumbled day, or week, or season.  
Since we are about five months past Epiphany (January 6), perhaps it would be a good 
thing to reflect on these and other guideposts. 

For more years than I might want to consider, one of my mainstay words has been 
“others.”  It is a fairly broad word, of course, but that is one of its pleasures.  It is a  
mental shorthand for the verse “the Son of Man came not to be served, but to serve” (in  
Matthew 20 and Mark 10). 

The story is told of a minister who went back to his hometown to attend a funeral, 
held in the church in which they grew up.  The pastor noticed that some really beautiful 
stained-glass windows had been installed in the sanctuary; upon looking closely,  
however, it became clear that none of the names on the memorial plaques within the 
glasswork were familiar to them.  The pastor asked a friend about this, wondering if it  
really had been so long since they’d been home that all such knowledge of the  
congregation had been lost? 

The friend explained that these windows had ben custom-built in Italy for a church 
in St. Louis, but when they arrived, they didn’t fit correctly.  The company said that new 
windows would be made instead of trying to alter the first shipment, and that the St.  
Louis congregation should just try to sell them to anyone interested.  This small church 
saw the advertisement in a denominational magazine, for quite a reasonable price, and 
decided to purchase them.  The pastor asked their friend, what would be done about the 
names? 

The friend replied that that very subject had been brought up at the session  
meeting and after discussion, the session decided to keep the windows just as they 
were created, because, the session reasoned, it is important to remember that there are 
other faith-filled Christians in the world.  

This is one of my favorite stories about thinking about people beyond ourselves, 
and it reminds me that there is a synonym in the Bible for people beyond ourselves – it 
is “neighbor.” 

     Peace, 
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Staff 
 

        
    Roger Harwerth, Pastor     roger@ridgleapres.org      
    Patricia Taber, Office Manager    patricia@ridgleapres.org 
    John Sauvey, Director of Music Ministries   john@ridgleapres.org  
    Dale Bench, Organist      dalepipeorgan@sbcglobal.net  
    Emily Everts, Children and Youth Ministries Coordinator emily@ridgleapres.org 
          

 
Church Office #817.732.3388  

Making contact... 
 

Ridglea Presbyterian Church is a member of the Presbyterian Church (USA). It is governed by the Session, an 
elected body composing of elders and pastors.  Our committees, led by elders, oversee our ministries. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Email:  Clerk@RidgleaPres.org. 
Our deacons oversee our ministries of care and compassion.  Email:  Deacons@RidgleaPres.org 

RPC TRUSTEES 
   

Class of 2023  Class of 2024  Class of 2025 
Jim Godfrey  Tom Sisolak 
   

RPC FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

  Class of 2024    Class of 2025 Class of 2026  Class of 2027  Designee 
  Steve Staples     Ken Kibler  Gordon Ramsey Nancy Staples  Shiryl Thompson Gillaspie 

2022-2023 RPC DEACONS 
Lynne Payne  - Moderator 

Kit Van Nostrand—Home Member Care Coordinator 
Ruth Ann Rinewalt—Hospital Care Coordinator 

Dean Phillips – Hospital Care Coordinator 
Jean Godfrey – Funeral Reception Coordinator 

Jo VanOosterhout 
Glenna Cleworth 

RPC SESSION 
Class of 2024  Class of 2025  Class of 2026 
Susan Everts  Mary Fisher  Beth Duncan 
Jean Hadley  John Little  Shiryl Gillaspie 
Marji Raunikar Mick Stuart  George Tischler 
Mary Beth Wagner Durinda Walker Reeve Van Nostrand 
 

Clerk of Session: Karen Landon 
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Many of us know the blessings of having fellow 
church members pray for us and others.  Prayer 
Request items are distributed to a list main-
tained by PWR.  Anyone who would like to be 
added to this distribution list should call the 

Church office.  Anyone who has a prayer request can send 
the information to Ruth Ann Rinewalt at 
r.rinewalt@att.net. 

We  need  ushers,   communion   
servers,   and   liturgists  for Sundays  
during the 2024 year of worship.    
Please volunteer to  help with  the  
Sunday morning  worship service.    

Also, if you signed up for a particular Sunday  and  
something comes up,  please contact Durinda  
Walker at 817-229-9880 in order to fill those  
positions.   
Sign up  https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30e0d49a4ae2ea3f85-ushers1  

May 12, 2024 

https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
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YOUTH...RPC 
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  THE 2024 FLOWER CALENDAR IS 
POSTED IN THE NARTHEX FOR 
THOSE OF YOU WHO WOULD 
LIKE TO PROVIDE FLOWERS  
FOR THE SANCTUARY SUNDAY 
WORSHIP  SERVICES  IN  
RECOGNITION OF SPECIAL 
DATES, OCCASIONS OR LOVED 
ONES YOU WOULD LIKE TO  
CELEBRATE IN THE UPCOMING 
YEAR. 

2024 

            The Jam Sessions are 
             held on the  2nd and 4th 
            Monday in the Sanctuary 
from  6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Lots of  
bluegrass, folk, Americana and  
country music is shared with 
acoustic  unamplified)  
instruments.  Musicians of 
all skills are encouraged!  
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May 28, 2024 

PWR General Meeting 

Please join us for our PWR 
Closing Luncheon on Tuesday, 
May 28th. We will have a  
potluck meal and play Bunco. 

 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday mornings  
 8:30 a.m. 

Central Market– Upstairs 
The men’s prayer breakfast has been a vital part of 
Ridglea’s mission and ministry for decades.   
We enjoy a hearty breakfast and pray for people 
and events around the world.   
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Circle Meeting Times: 
 

Circle 1:  May 14
th
 at Church (Fish Classroom) 10:30 a.m. 

Circle 2:  May 14
th
 at Church (Eclectic Café) 10:30 a.m. 

Circle 3:  May 7
th
 at Church (Fish Classroom) 6:30 p.m. 

  
May PWR General Meeting:  Please join us Tuesday, May 28

th
 for our PWR Closing Luncheon.  We will 

have a potluck meal and play Bunco. 
 
Just Bring It –May 2024:  For Hope Farm’s summer program, we will be collecting granola bars, breakfast 
bars, cheese crackers, and peanut butter crackers.  Hope Farm is a leadership program guiding at-risk 
boys to become Christ-centered men of integrity.  There are three locations in the DFW Metroplex,  
including one in the nearby Como neighborhood.  PWR is also collecting items for WestAid on an ongoing 
basis.  We have a labeled box near the office for donations of toiletries, sanitary products, and food.  
 
Looking Ahead: 
PWR Summer Activities:  Back by popular demand -- Our first PWR summer activity will be card making 
on June 11

th
.  Ruth Ann Rinewalt will guide us in creating beautiful greeting cards to send to RPC Home 

members and others we love.  More information coming soon! 
 
Women’s Retreat at Camp Crucis outside of Granbury April 19 & 20, 2024: 

 Over 40 women went to Granbury for a time of fun, reflection, and personal spiritual growth during 

our women’s retreat April 19-20. Our own the Rev. Jennifer Hayes led our experiences in her own  

delightful manner, both challenging us and supporting us. The theme was God’s Goodness, based on  

Habakkuk 3:19 -- “God the Lord is my strength: He makes my feet feel like the feet of a deer and makes 

me tread upon the heights.” We were blessed by her leadership. Bonds were forged in the sharing that will 

only make us and RPC stronger.  

 The rain held off Friday for those of us who traveled down to enjoy shopping, dinner, and a play at 

the Granbury Opera House.  Such talented actors there. Back at Camp Crucis afterwards, we snacked and 

chatted and played games. A good time was had by all. 

 Despite the rain Saturday, which put a chink in our plans of being able to wander around in God’s 

wonderful nature, something we are always wanting more of, Saturday was a great day. Jennifer’s  

leadership and the small group discussions, Mandy Hand’s beautiful music, the fun craft activity planned 

by Sue Guthrie and Nancy Marchant, and the super lunch and snacks provided by Diane Keller and Paula 

Sandford made for one awesome retreat regardless of the weather. If you read the church e-newsletter, 

you saw the graphics that Allison Cleworth created which encouraged our participation. Karen Landon, 

Nancy Marchant, and Emily Everts made sure all the sound and technology worked. Saturday concluded 

with worship and communion.  

 This reflection would not be complete without recognizing the leadership of Becky Williamson and 

Katrina Little. Registration was handled by Patricia Taber. Becky was ably assisted by others not already 

mentioned: Marji Raunikar, Kit Van Nostrand, Glenna Cleworth, Gleda Griffith, Johanna Jones, Melinda 

Keating, and Marsha West. This event truly takes a village. If this sounds like something you’d like to be 

involved in, please let Becky Williamson know. We’ll start planning the 2025 retreat in the late fall of this 

year. The blessing we all received was hearing and believing that, as Jennifer said, each of us is God’s 

goodness. We have truly been blessed by this retreat experience.        ~~Marsha West 
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RPC is collecting used eclipse glasses to donate to 
schools in Latin America so school-aged children 
have the opportunity to see the Annual Eclipse  
October 24, 2024.  There is a basket in the Narthex 
for collecting these glasses.  Deadline is May 19, 
2024.  
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Your Session Invites you to  
Follow these simple steps: 

 
1. Find your passion  

2. Find your  Team/COMMITTEE 
3. Identify your meeting night 

4. Get Involved! 

2nd Sunday of the Month  
May 12, 2024        11:45 a.m. 

Board of Deacons: Focus on Members 
      Lynne Payne, Moderator 

2nd  Tuesday of the Month  
May 14, 2024   6:15 p.m. 

Christian Education:   Focus on Learning and Growing 
Susan Everts, Chair 

 1st Tuesday of the Month 
May 7, 2024   7:00 p.m.  &  Zoom 

Fellowship Team:  Focus on Social Gatherings 
Beth Duncan,  Chair                                     

2nd  Wednesday of the Month 
May 8, 2024  5:30 p.m. 

Commitment Team:  Focus on Guests 
Mary Fisher, Chair 

1st Wednesday of the Month  
May 1, 2024   5:30 p.m. 

Worship Team:   
Focus on Sunday & Special Services 

Durinda Walker,  Chair  

2nd Wednesday of the Month 
May 8, 2024   6:30 p.m. 
 Building & Equipment :  

Focus on Physical Structures 
    George Tischler, Chair 

1st Thursday of the Month 
May  2, 2024    6:00 p.m. 

Personnel:  Focus on Staff Support 
   George Tischler, Chair  

 2nd Thursday   
(week prior to  Session Meeting)   

6:00 p.m.  -   Zoom 
Finance & Budget:  Focus on Stewardship 

Reeve Van Nostrand, Chair 

2nd Tuesday of the Month 
May 14, 2024  6:00 p.m. 

Outreach Team: Focus on Mission 
 Marji Raunikar, Chair   

3rd Thursday of the Month 
May 16, 2024     

7:00 p.m.—RPC Sanctuary & Zoom 
Session Meeting 

Pastor Roger Harwerth, Moderator 
 
 

Clerk of Session    
          Karen Landon 
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RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

5000   SOUTHWEST BOULEVARD 

FORT WORTH, TEXAS    76116 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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